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 All Saints Lutheran Church & Preschool 

November 2023 
 

“We always give thanks to God for all of you and mention you in 
our prayers, constantly remembering before our God and Father 
your work of faith and labor of love and steadfastness of hope in 

our Lord Jesus Christ.”  

~ Paul, Silas and Timothy to the church at Thessaloniki 

 

This is the time of year when we – the development committee, 

the church council, and myself – come to the members of our All 

Saints community looking for a financial commitment for 2024. We come to you full of gratitude for your 

work of faith and labor of love. This is a place where we know and experience the abundant life God 

offers in community and in our work of love and justice.  

 

We ask for money for a few reasons. One is that we love this congregation, and we know that we only 

maintain the work of faith and labor of love we do here together because of the gifts we give and re-

ceive. Our worship, our Bible study, our grief support groups, our ministry of inclusion and all our out-

reach to the community only happen because of your generous giving.  

 

There is another reason as well. We believe that generosity is a part of living in faithfulness as followers 

of Jesus. Giving is an act of faith which we practice as a congregation when we give to the synod, to min-

istries we value such as Lutheran Advocacy Ministry and Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp, and to local pro-

grams such as Family Promise and Asylum Seeker Welcome. To give – as a congregation and as individual 

households – is an expression of our steadfast hope and care for God’s beloved creation. So the invita-

tion to give is in itself an invitation to experience abundant life in Christ. 

 

On November 19, we invite each of you to bring your pledge card to worship as we celebrate Commit-

ment Sunday. You can also return your card by mail or bring it to the church office any time. Remember 

that if you give electronically, we need an updated Simply Giving form along with the pledge card to 

make any changes. If you are interested in or have questions about electronic giving, please talk to our 

financial secretary Andy Lewis or to me.  

 

Jesus said, “I have come that you might have life, and have it abundantly.” 

That abundant life is something we share in our faith and our community, and something we seek to 

share in the world through our generosity of money, service, and love.  

 

Grace and peace, 

Pastor Kristin 
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Worship  

November 5th—All Saints Sunday 

Revelation 7:9-17  

Psalm 34:1-9, 22  

Matthew 5:1-12 

November 12th—24th Sunday After Pentecost 

Amos 5:18-24  
Psalm 70 
Matthew 25:1-13 

November 19th—25th Sunday After Pentecost 

Micah 6: 6-8  
Psalm 90 
John 10:7-10  

November 26th—Christ the King  

Ephesians 1:15-23  
Psalm 95:1-8a  
Matthew 25:31-46  

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
Date 

Assisting  

Minister 
Lector 

Zoom  

Usher 
Audio Video 

Nov 5 Priscilla B. Larry S. Lee L.  Patrick V. Steve R. 

Nov 12 Sue M. Karen C. Marlee B. Megan B. Brain H. 

Nov 19 Kurt R. Hannah R. Meredyth J. Steve R. Marlee B. 

Nov 

26 
Kris E. Crish T Megan B. Marlee B. Patrick V. 

 

 

On November 5 we will celebrate All Saints Sunday. We will set up an ofrenda in memory of loved 

ones who have died. You can bring photos of loved ones to the church anytime before November 4 

to be used in setting up the ofrenda, or bring them with you on the 5th to place in the ofrenda.    

 

November 5 at 2:00 a.m. is also when daylight savings time ends and we set clocks 

back an hour -  
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Community Connection  

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
Lucy Archamboult                                       11/01 

Vicki Easson                                                  11/01 

Jerry Ferdig                                                   11/02 

Gloria Napper-Owen                                   11/09 

Eric Ferdig                                                      11/12 

Shelley Takeuchi                                           11/12 

Lee Warner                                                    11/12 

India Owens                                                   11/13 

Cynthia Piirto                                                 11/13 

Claire Gervais                                                11/14 

Christopher Girlamo                                     11/14 

Drew Kellett                                                   11/14 

Seth Kellett                                                     11/14 

Martha Debelak                                             11/18 

Karan Haynes                                                 11/22 

Kristin Schultz                                                 11/23 

Jan Jastram                                                     11/29 

Coffee with Council – November 

12 at 11:00 in Fellowship Hall 

You are invited to join some of 

our council members for coffee 

and conversations. Bring your 

questions, ideas, concerns or  

celebrations to the discussion. 

THE HOLIDAYS ARE APPROACHING FAST 
and the All Saints O.A.R. committee will 
again be sponsoring families from Sierra 
Vista School and Family Promise 
for Christmas gifts. 
 
Tags for gifts will be up in the 
Narthex in mid November.  

More information to come!  
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On the Passing of Terry Messal 

Thank you to All Saints for the loving care you have given us during Terry Messal’s yearlong illness and since 

his passing on September 5.  Terry was Rozy’s spouse and Judy’s brother.  We so appreciate your prayers, 

phone calls, visits, donations to his health fund, cards and other messages, food, and friendship.  And we 

won’t forget OAR’s special singing of Happy Birthday to Terry on his 71st!  You have shown us how a faith 

community supports people in very challenging times.   

Now, we invite you to join us on Wednesday, November 15, at 1 p.m. at All Saints to celebrate Terry’s life.  

He had great respect for this church and its outreach.   

In gratitude, Rozy Kalsbeek and Judy Messal  

Financial Update 
Development Committee 

 By the time you receive this Newsletter with this report from the Development Committee you should 
have received, in the mail, a commitment card for use in making your commitment for financial support of 
the ministries and programs of the church for 2024.  Please place your commitment card in a prominent place 
as a reminder to pray about your commitment between now and commitment Sunday, November 19, 2023.  
The first page of this Newsletter has additional information about this Fall’s campaign, “Abundant Giving.” 

 As together we take this short five-week journey, please reach out to Pastor, Jim Kruger, Kurt Rager 
or Steve Reil with any questions or comments you may have. 

 To help keep you apprised of ASLC’s financial position, the information in the following table provides 
a summary of financial information, for the year, as of the end of September ‘23. 

 

 

  On a year-to-date basis, expenses show an increase of 1.52% (after adjusting for temporarily restrict-
ed expenses). Offerings for the first 9 months are down approximately 3.6% ($6,326). On a YTD basis, the pre-
school financial results show a  gain of $28,652.  

Please keep in mind the electronic ways of making your offerings to the church.  If you would like more infor-
mation about electronic giving, please contact me (jkruger01@comcast.net) or Andy Lewis.  

Thank you for your support, not only financial, but in many other ways you support the ministries of our 
church. 

Jim Kruger on behalf of the Development Committee. 

  YTD 

September 

‘23 

YTD 

 September 

 ‘22 

General Giving $168,413 $1174,739 

Other revenue $69,481 $81,712 

Expenses $246,073 $236,893 

NET (Operating) ($8,179) $19,588 

mailto:jkruger01@comcast.net
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Girl Scouts Troop # 10642  

Plant a Desert Willow Tree 

 

Thank you to Troop #10642 for the beautiful 

new Desert Willow Tree. The troop planted the 

tree at All Saints Lutheran Church as a thank 

you for allowing them to use the building. The 

Girl Scouts are planning for camp at All Saints 

again in 2024. 

Presentation: 

Land Acknowledgement and Land Back 

Movement 

Thursday, November 9, 2023 at 6 p.m. in the 

Library.  (You can also stream the meeting on 

your own  from the ELCA truth and healing page.) 

Truth & Healing  

Movement 

Providing opportunities to 

learn the true history and 

current realities of 

 Indigenous people. It is these 

truths, truths that have 

been ignored by most for 

hundreds of years, that will 

bring healing for both  

Indigenous people and  

non-Indigenous people.  

 

                      Solar Project Update 

 

 As of October 20th, the church has 

signed a contract with Paradise Power 

Company, Inc. (PPC) to complete the 

installation of the solar system.  PPC 

estimates it will take approximately 90 

days to complete the certification  

       process with the City of Albuquerque 

and PNM and to complete the inspec-

tion and installation work.  At the  

       September Congregational Council 

meeting, the Council approved the  

       expenditure of an additional $3,750 to 

complete this last phase of the  

       project.  This additional expenditure 

will bring our total cost to approxi-

mately $82,000, which is below the 

original estimates of approximately 

$100,000. 

        If you have any questions, please feel    

free to contact Jim Kruger 

             Jkruger01@comcast.net 

 

mailto:Jkruger01@comcast.net
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Charlie and Katy Anderson, Ellie, Claire and Eva.  

Charlie was born and raised in Minnesota, and Katy 

grew up in Rio Rancho. They met in Nashville and 

married in 2002. They moved back to NM in 2010. 

Charlie and Katy both studied music in college and 

Charlie teaches guitar at a middle school in Alb. 

Katy works at Roadrunner Food Bank. They have 

three daughters – Ellie, 9th grade; Claire, 7th grade, 

and Eva, 2nd grade.  Katy sings with the Coro Lux 

Choir, and Claire and Ellie sing with the El Faro 

Youth Chorus. 

Virginia (Ginny) Huenneger  

Ginny grew up in Cleveland, OH during the second world war. She 

attended Wittenberg University where she prepared to be an ele-

mentary school teacher. There she met her husband to be, who 

was studying for the Lutheran ministry. After marrying in the sum-

mer of 1961 they moved to NY state, where they shared in the faith 

lives and ministries of Lutheran congregations around the state. 

Eventually she went back to school for a degree in Special Educa-

tion which provided a challenging and fulfilling occupation for an-

other fifteen years. Now Ginny enjoys being retired and visiting 

with her three adult children and their families; they reside in 

Buford, GA, Cincinnati, OH, and Rio Rancho, NM. Ginny’s in-laws, Vi 

and Clarence Huenniger, introduced the family to Albuquerque 

and All Saints when they retired here in 1974.  

Brendt and Karla Lux 

Brendt and Karla Lux moved from California to Grants, 

NM in the spring and drive into Albuquerque weekly to 

attend All Saints. They have been married for 45 years 

and have two children and four grandchildren. They 

have lived in many places due to Brendt’s career with 

the Navy, and have traveled around the world. They 

enjoy watching football and NASCAR, and Karla spends 

a lot of time crocheting.  

            All Saints Welcomes New Members Received October 29 
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Neal and Sue Mather 

Neal and Sue were both born in Maryland, and mar-

ried in 1968 while still in college. Neal joined the Air 

Force in 1970 and thus began 20 years of nomadic 

life. Neal and Sue have two children and one grand-

child. Sue remembers the support of the Lutheran 

churches where they were active members, especial-

ly when Neal was gone for extended periods of time. 

After Air Force retirement, Neal became a pastor in 

the ELCA and served four churches in Nebraska. Sue 

has degrees in elementary and secondary education, 

and spent a number of years teaching GED classes at 

community colleges around NE. They retired in 2011 

and moved Albuquerque.  

Meredyth Jones 

Meredyth was born and raised in Arlington, TX, and re-

ceived a degree in Music Education from Baylor University. 

After a few years of teaching elementary school music she 

responded to a call to ministry and started at Brite Divinity 

School. She interned at Calvary Lutheran Church in Rich-

land Hills, TX where she honed professional ministry skills 

and gained a love of Lutheran liturgy and theology. 

Meredyth moved to Albuquerque in October 2021 to serve 

a local congregation, and met Pastor Kristin at a women 

clergy gathering. She is now working at Corus Health as a 

hospice chaplain and in the process of transferring her or-

dination to the ELCA.  

Jens Rosenberg 

Jennifer “Jens” Rosenberg has been a Lutheran all her life. 

Originally from the Olympia, WA area, she first found out 

about NM when she went to New Mexico Tech in Socorro 

20 or so years ago. She has always wanted to come back to 

Albuquerque. Currently, Jens works as Intel in Rio Rancho 

and as a part-time math and physics professor online. She 

enjoys swimming, friends, music, and art, and is happy to be 

worshipping at All Saints.  
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 ABQ ASYLUM SEEKERS 

WELCOME  
 

 THE BUSES ARE BACK! 
Buses of asylum seekers are coming to Albuquerque from El 

Paso where we help them travel to sponsors around the 

country. 

Buses will arrive : November 9th  

                                      November 30th  

                                  December 14  

                         

IF YOU WANT TO 

HELP  

PLEASE CONTACT  

Patrick or  

Rae VanDeMotter  

Grief Support  

Fourth Monday of each month 

                                      1 p.m.– 2:30 p.m.  

 

A monthly gathering for folks who are grieving and would like to 
share prayers, stories and support for one another. Whatever your 

grief and wherever you are in the journey, you are invited to 
participate. In August, Pastor Kristin will lead another “Grief 101” 
group – a six-week group exploring various aspects of grief and 

grieving.  
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What is the best way to use the Book of 

Psalms?  Well, the Psalms are first and fore-

most prayers to God.  As we read the 

Psalms, we are praying to God in lament - asking for help, or praise - thanking God for all we have been giv-

en.  However, even though the Psalms are a form of poetry, they are meant to be sung.  You can think of the 

Book of Psalms as the Bible’s own little hymnal. 

If that’s the case, how are the Psalms different from hymns? During our worship service we make use of 

both hymns and Psalms.  Have you noticed that the Book of Psalms is also in our hymnal?  “The song of the 

Christian assembly has its roots in the psalms of the Hebrew people our forebears in faith.” (ELW page 335) 

Hymns are used to emphasize and support the Word.  Psalms are intended for use as a common prayer and 

proclamation.   

When singing, we can also note that the way Psalms and hymns are put together is a bit different.  Both are 

made up of verses, but hymn verses are typically equal in length and rhyme, while Psalm verses are syllabic 

and typically do not rhyme.  There are three ways to sing the Psalms: Chanted, Metrical Singing, and Prose 

Singing.   

When chanting, the music is fitted to the words, specifically to the syllables of the words and it is important 

to sing the words as naturally as we speak them.   The verses are divided into two parts, and we are given 

indication marks (ı) which tell us how to sing.  The first part is chanted on one note. The indication mark tells 

us when to sing the rest of the melody line, which is usually three notes, each note on a different syllable.  

Sometimes it becomes necessary to elide syllables so that they are easily sung on one note.  The music used 

to chant is called a Tone.  You can see different tone examples in the ELW on page 337. 

When singing the Psalms metrically, the words are changed to fit the meter of the music and rhyme.  This 

type of Psalm singing is more melodic and hymn-like.  We use this type often during the services in which 

Grace Notes supplies the music. 

Singing in prose is when the Psalm is sung as it is written, though the 

music is more melodic.  When this style is used, a cantor or choir sings 

the verses, and the congregation joins in on the refrain. 

So, if the Psalms are meant to be sung, why do we speak them so of-

ten?  Speaking the Psalms allows us to speak refined and meaningful 

words.  This is a powerful way we can pray together and encourage 

each other during our worship.   

Ephesians 5: 15-20 says, “Be very careful, then, how you live—not as unwise but as wise, making the most of 

every opportunity, because the days are evil. Therefore, do not be foolish but understand what the Lord’s 

will is. Do not get drunk on wine, which leads to debauchery. Instead, be filled with the Spirit, speaking to 

one another with psalms, hymns, and songs from the Spirit. Sing and make music from your heart to the 

Lord, always giving thanks to God the Father for everything, in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.”   

As the saying goes, “Variety is the spice of life!” It is a good thing to engage our view of the Psalms 

in many ways. 
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Love God Love Neighbor Youth event 

at All Saints 

November 12, 1:00 – 4:00 

For middle school and high school 

youth 

We will begin with lunch and games 

and crafts, then worship with  

Rainbow Trail music.  

We will learn about serving  

refugees at the border and put 

 together 200 Christmas bags for  

families in refugee camps in the  

Juarez area.  

THE LIFE OF AN ASYLUM SEEKER 

 A family of four from Ecuador (daughters aged 6 and 4) were 
traveling through Mexico when they were pulled off the bus by Mexi-
can policemen.  They didn’t have the money to pay the bribe that was 
demanded of them.  As a consequence, the father was held back 
while the mother and daughters, one of whom has a significant heart 
condition, were allowed to proceed on their journey.  The family of 
the father in Ecuador was then extorted for a $10,000 ransom.  They 
mortgaged everything they could in order to come up with the mon-
ey, and the father was eventually released. 

 By that time his wife and daughters had already crossed the border and were in detention.  When 
they arrived in Albuquerque, the father had managed to cross into El Paso. The shelters are so full in El Paso 
that single men must fend for themselves on the street.  He didn’t have a phone and didn’t have any money.  
At times he was able to borrow a phone to call his wife, and she was able to leave messages for him on social 
media.  He told his wife that she should bring the family back to El Paso since they didn’t have the means to 
buy tickets to New York, where the father, a baker, had been promised a job. 

 Fortunately, one of the AASW staff was able to convince her that this was a lousy idea.  The father 
had done an odd job for a sympathetic El Paso resident and had been given $20.  We discovered that a  
Limosinas bus was leaving for Albuquerque that evening.  We sent a message to the husband to go back to 
the person who had given him money to ask for enough for the bus fare.   
 Miraculously, that night at 11:00 pm we picked him up from the bus station, sitting alone on a curb in 
the dark.  When he saw his family in the back seat of the car, he hugged his wife, but his daughters were 
clamoring for him and trapped in their seatbelts, so he body-surfed across them.  They had been separated 
for 25 days at that point.  Despite all his tribulations the father hadn’t lost his sense of faith and hope.  At 
midnight, we bought the family tickets to New York, and the next morning they were off to the airport to 
begin the next chapter of their lives. 

By Eleanor Milroy, Coordinator 

ABQ Asylum Seeker Welcome 
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Dust to Dust – Planning for the End 

of Life in God’s  Love 

It’s not easy to have these conversations, but it is my hope that, by doing this together in our  
community, we may ease the way for discussions with family and loved ones. We ground our  

conversations in the faith we share, knowing that these are sacred conversations, and God is with 
us in every moment. 

Movie and Dinner Night with Ofrenda set up 

November 4 at 3:30  
 

We will gather for the movie Coco, a animated movie  

inspired by the Mexican tradition of Day of the Dead. 

After the movie at 5:30 we’ll share dinner (enchiladas and 

tacos) and set up the Ofrenda for All Saints Sunday. 

 

 

An ofrenda is an altar built to honor loved ones 

who have died, and is part of the Mexican  

celebration of Dia de los Muertos.  

 

If you would like to bring a photo of a loved one 

who has died for our All Saints Ofrenda, you 

may bring it to the church office by November 4 

to be included in the set up, or may bring it to 

church with you on November 5.  

 

Sunday, November 19 at 11:30 am in the  

Fellowship Hall 

In the third and final discussion in our end of life  

series, we will talk about making final arrangements 

and planning for memorial services.  
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2023 Fall Advocacy Conference! 
 

Please join us on Saturday, November 18, from 
8:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. at All Saints Lutheran Church 
on Albuquerque's west side for the 2023 Fall  
Advocacy Conference. Following the successful 
format from 2022, this year's conference will  
feature a number of special guests including, Rep. 
Joy Garratt (Dist. 29), Katy Anderson (Chief  
Programs Officer, Roadrunner Food Bank),  
Denali Wilson (a staff attorney with the ACLU), 
as well as others! 

Both morning refreshments and lunch will be provided.  In-person registration is 
$20, and the Zoom online option is $15.  You may register here: Fall Advocacy 
Conference! 
If you would like to volunteer at the event, please contact Diana Lewis at 
dlewis4117@msn.com.   
We welcome you to join us for this wonderful ecumenical event! The  
conference is open to everyone interested in learning more about advocating  
public policies impacting our many neighbors living in poverty and hunger, as 
well as other key advocacy areas prioritized by Lutheran Advocacy  
Ministry - New Mexico. 

We've had a promising start for 
our men's group! The group  

decided to meet on the first and 
third Tuesdays each month,  
5:30 p.m., for fellowship and  

discussion.   
In addition, we will plan service    

projects as we get to know 
what our interests and  

availability are.  
 

The first meeting is November 7th at 
the Bosque Brewing Co. 10250  

Cottonwood Park NW, 5:30 p.m. 
Hope to see you there! 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-lam-nm-fall-advocacy-conference-tickets-748660442537?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-lam-nm-fall-advocacy-conference-tickets-748660442537?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:dlewis4117@msn.com
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SUMMER CAMP ANNOUNCEMENT 

THE RAINBOW TRAIL SUMMER REGISTRATION OPENS 
NOVEMBER 1ST! It’s time to start thinking about camp 
at Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp for next summer.  The 
new schedule and fees for 2024 are already on the  
website. Registration will officially open on November 1, 
2023.  Registration for all youth camps, family camps, 
and Labor Day is online.  Weeks will fill quickly!  Spend 
a week of fun and growth as part of great Christian 
community in the beautiful Sangre de Cristo  
mountains!!  Go to https://www.rainbowtrail.org/summer-camps/ for more details and the 
summer schedule.  

 

ADVENTFEST IS COMING! 

Does the Christmas season make you crazy with all the hustling about and hurried shopping?  
Bring your family to AdventFest and start the season off right.  AdventFest is December 1-3, 
2023.  This weekend is a wonderful spiritual weekend where we will walk through the four 
Sundays of Advent during our worship experiences.  There will also be time to make great 
gifts such as stained glass, wooden lamps, pottery, pinecone wreaths, Cribbage Boards, or 
wooden candle holders just to name a few, that will be treasures for you to give.  Let this 
weekend become part of your family’s Christmas traditions.  Spaces are disappearing quickly!  
You can register online now at www.rainbowtrail.org/adventfest.   Mark your calendars now! 

 
RTLC AND COLORADO GIVES DAY 

Colorado Gives Day is Tuesday, December 5th! And this is a HUGE day for Rainbow Trail Lu-
theran Camp. The money raised on this day helps camp provide cozy, welcoming facilities and 
top-notch staff, as well as camperships so that no one will ever be turned away.  In addition to 
your gift, there is $1.4 million that will be distributed to non-profits based on their percentage 
of the total raised on Colorado Gives Day.  Rainbow Trail’s annual fund has been greatly  
affected by the land purchase capital appeal.  Therefore, all the proceeds from Colorado Gives 
Day will go to Rainbow Trail’s annual fund.  Last year they raised $139,021.  They have set a 
goal of $150,000 for this year.  You can make your gift starting November 1st and any gifts 
given in November will count for RTLC’s Colorado Gives Day amount.  Give on December 5th 
and encourage your friends to do the same.  Go to www.ColoradoGives.org/rainbowtrail to 
make your gift starting November 1st. Your gift will make a huge difference! 
 

 
 

https://www.rainbowtrail.org/summer-camps/
http://www.rainbowtrail.org/adventfest
http://www.coloradogives.org/rainbowtrail
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Bring a favorite passage or  

question for discussion.  

November Calendar 

Wednesday November 1  9:00 am Prayer Team 

     7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday November 2   10:00 am Bible Study 

Saturday November 4  3:30 pm Coco Movie and Dinner; Ofrenda set up 

Sunday November 5  10:00 am Worship - All Saints Sunday  

     3:00 pm Grace Notes Rehearsal 

Tuesday November 7  10:00 am Quilting and Mad Hatters 

     5:30 pm Men’s Group at Bosque Brewing Co. 

Wednesday November 8  7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday November 9   10:00 am Bible Study 

     1:00 pm Joy Circle 

 6:00 pm Truth and Healing Presentation: Land Acknowledgement 

and Land Back Movement 

Sunday November 12  10:00 am Worship  

     11:00  Coffee with Council 

     12:00 pm Love God Love Neighbor Youth Event 

     1:00 pm Hallelujah Ringers Rehearsal 

     3:00 pm Grace Notes Rehearsal 

Tuesday November 14  10:00 am Quilting and Mad Hatters 

 1:30 pm Finance Committee  

Wednesday November 15  1:00 pm Memorial Service for Terry Messal 

     5:30 pm Worship Committee  

     7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday November 16  10:00 am Bible Study 

     1:00 pm Esperanza Circle 

Saturday November 18  9:00 am Lutheran Advocacy Ministry Conference 

Sunday November 19  10:00 am Worship – Commitment Sunday  

     11:30 am End of Life discussion-Final Arrangements 

     1:00 pm Hallelujah Ringers Rehearsal 

Tuesday November 21  10:00 am Quilting and Mad Hatters 

       5:30 pm Men’s Group at Bosque Brewing Co. 

Sunday November 26   10:00 am Worship  

     3:00 pm Grace Notes Rehearsal 

Monday November 27  1:00 pm Grief Support Group 

Tuesday November 28  10:00 am Quilting and Mad Hatters 

Wednesday  November 29   7:00 pm  Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday November 30  10:00 am Bible Study 

 

 



 

 15 

 

Prayer Requests  

 
 

All Saints Congregation Members 

 
 
We pray for Gabi and Megan Ailabouni who work in Global Mission in the Holy Land, and for their 
family. 
 
 
 
For requests, updates and changes contact the office at 505-898-3932 or office@allsaintsabq.org 

 

Virginia Antonetty:  Zamirah, Yvellisse 

Caunedo, Christian 

Lucy Archamboult: Tom Anderson, Apodaca 

Family, Gina Tena & Family, Lynn, Jeannie & 

their families, Sam Moore & Family, Nina 

Trogdon, Peggy, Katy Harris 

Nicole Arguello: Liz Rodriguez & Family 

Karen Cellan: Kevin & Ronda Stantz, Kris 
Roman, Kathy & Frank 

Vicki Easson: Kim Kangus, Ash McCallum 

Denise Winn & Kathy Ferdig:  Carol Torrez 

Kathy Ferdig: Barbara McLain & Janet 

Franklin 

Randine and Brian Hughes: Albert Readwin, 

Frances Baca, Deborah Sanchez and all of 

their children and grandchildren 

 

Bob and Cheryl Klenner: Lisa Helsom 

Karol Lavalle: Ellen Saige, Steve Castorena 

Lewis:  Finley Rose, Janine Lynn 

Jon & Jan Jastram: Phyllis Jastram, Buzz, 

Daniel & David, Patty 

Krugers: Jim & Joanne, Bob & Pat, Jon & 

Mikele, Molly Highwater, Dave & Liz 

Reils:  Will Larson 

Kristin Schultz: Lynne Morrow 

Shelley Tackeuchi: Tammy, Kirk 

Bob & Lucy Welch:  Kim Welch 

Mark & Denise Winn:  Ashton Raley, Nigel 

Jones 

Lavonne Jordan: Vicki 

VanDeMotters: Bud (Charles) 

  

   

Jean Bernabo Bob Klenner Walter Stolte 

Karen Cellan Julie LaHam Dave Thompson 
Jerry Ferdig Dawn Mace Rae VanDeMotter 

Karen Hyde Betsy Mahoney Bryce Willman 

Jon Jastram Harriett Rothlisberger  

mailto:office@allsaintsabq.org
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Kristin Schultz    Pastor                                                                   pastorkristin@allsaintsabq.org 
Erin Reil      Coordinator of Music Ministries                                      ereil4@comcast.net 
Nathan  Cleaveland         Organist                              nathancleaveland@gmail.com 
Krysta Fajardo    Office Administrator                  office@allsaintsabq.org 
Marleta Anderson    Preschool Director                                 preschool_aslc@comcast.net 
Kate Schlechter                     Visitation Pastor                                           Kateschlechter2005@gmail.com  
  

 
Congregation Council Officers  

 
Jim Kruger      President                          (505) 553-0818;  jkruger01@comcast.net 
Lyndi Dittmer-Perry             Vice President                                                              lyndi@flyballoons.us 
Kurt Rager                  Secretary                                                      austin4707@hotmail.com 
Dan Mazan     Treasurer                              (630)297-3601;dmazan48@gmail.com 

 

Congregation Council Members 
 

Anne Carpenter Wilson, Tom Becker,  
Kris Ericson, Megan Barnes, Fabian Enriquez, Denise Winn 

 

  Committee/Ministry Chairpersons 

 
Dan Mazan     Finance                                                          dmazan48@gmail.com 
Andrew Lewis     Financial Secretary                                                                         (505) 345-0190 
Lyndi Dittmer-Perry    Memorial & Gifts                                                  lyndi@flyballoons.us 
Lee Liming                  Endowment Fund                                               lee@leeandkristin.net 
Jim Kruger                  Development                                                             (505) 553-0818 
Brian Hughes     Worship Ministries                                                     brianrandine@gmail.com 
Rae VanDeMotter    OAR (Outreach, Advocacy and Rapid Response) 
                                                                                                                                       revdm1950@gmail.com 
Mel Bentz & Tom Becker   Property                              mbentz0440@gmail.com 

       thomasedwardbecker@hotmail.com 
Jim Kruger                              Preschool Board                                                   (505) 553-0818 

  
 
 
 
 

All Saints Lutheran Church  4800 All Saints Road NW 
Albuquerque New Mexico 87120 

Church Office: (505) 898-3932 | Preschool: (505) 897-2144 
Office@allsaintsabq.org | allsaintsabq.org  

fb.me/aslcabq | ASLC Calendar: https://www.allsaintsabq.org/about/calendar  

Church Staff 

mailto:Kateschlechter2005@gmail.com

